

Minutes of the Munson Township Parks and Recreation Board Meeting

Tuesday, April 9, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Joe Rosboril.

Present: Joe Rosboril (Chairman), Jim O'Neill and Art Hollis.

MINUTES

Joe Rosboril made a motion which was seconded by Jim O'Neill, to approve the meeting minutes from March 6, 2013. Passed unanimously. Joe Rosboril made a motion which was seconded by Art Hollis, to approve the meeting minutes from March 20, 2013. Passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

Basketball Court Fence Repairs

Joe Rosboril is currently working on this project and will also include the bowing fence at the fields to his items to be quoted.

Baseball Field Prep Specifications

Jim McCaskey from McCaskey Landscape and Design LLC was present at the meeting. He updated the Park Board on the baseball field prep work. He also mentioned that the Varsity field fence is bent and it needs to be reinforced. The bowing fences are caused from players tossing the baseball into the fence and he recommended that the Township install "No Soft Toss" signs on the baseball field fences. The fences are not made to tolerate baseball tossing and it destroys the fencing. Jim O'Neill made a motion which was seconded by Art Hollis, to approve McCaskey Landscape & Design LLC to roll all five fields not to exceed \$875. Passed unanimously.

Nero Park Entrance off Ravenna Road

Art Hollis walked the area at Nero Nature Preserve in which the Park Board is looking to put a possible parking area off of Ravenna Rd. He observed standing water in the area. Art will talk with Bob Marn and they will contact Western Reserve Land Conservancy to see if the area is protected.

NEW BUSINESS:

Chardon baseball League

Joe Rosboril made a motion which was seconded by Jim O'Neill, to purchase ten "No Soft Toss" signs to hang on the fencing at the five baseball fields, not to exceed \$300. Passed unanimously

Munson Park and Recreation Board Tuesday, April 9, 2013 – Page 2

2013 Projects

Ice Skating Rink at Scenic River Retreat - Jim O'Neill contacted two companies in regards to portable ice skating rinks and is waiting to hear back from them.

Painting Munson Township Park Bathrooms

The restrooms at Munson Township Park are in need of interior painting and ventilation due to the effervescence noted on the walls. Ventilation will most likely take care of the moisture problem. Joe Rosboril made a motion which was seconded by Art Hollis, for Jim Teichman and his crew to look into Munson Township Park bathroom venting and interior painting. Passed unanimously

OTHER BUSINESS

Easter Egg Hunt Review

The Park Board members all agreed that the event went smooth. There was a slight drop in attendance compared to previous years.

Fishing Derby - May 5th

The Park Board members were asked to meet at Scenic River Retreat at 8:30am on Sunday, May 5, 2013 to help out with the event.

ATTACHMENT:

ADJOURNMENT:

Joe Rosboril made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:01pm which was seconded Jim O'Neill and unanimously approved.

The next meeting will be held Tuesday, May 14, 2013 at 6:30pm at Town

Hall

oe Rosboril

Chairman

Julie Johnston

cc: Park Board Members

Township Trustees and Fiscal Officer

Road Superintendent